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The Honorable Councilmember Blumenfield 
Los Angeles City Hall 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA  90012 

May 12, 2017 

 

 

Re:   Comments to the letter from The Los Angeles-Ventura Chapter of The Building 
Industry Association of Southern California regarding Motion (Blumenfield – Wesson for 
Huizar) Council File #14-1688-S2 and 16-116 

 

 

Dear Councilmember Blumenfield:  

I’m writing this letter to relate my experience relative to some of the comments on the motion 
noted above. My main point would be that cold-formed steel framing should never be lumped 
into the same light frame structural category as dimensional lumber framed buildings. 

I am a professional engineer in the Milwaukee Wisconsin metro area. My firm designs building 
structures of all types around the country, including California. We design in virtually all 
structural systems and materials including wood, concrete, masonry and steel, as well as cold-
formed steel, and we are particularly well versed in light frame construction. 

Regarding the comment on building materials not being the problem with the code as it relates to 
this issue, Any logical person would have to disagree. Different materials and their commonly 
employed systems have had significantly varying restrictions ever since the building codes were 
developed. This has of course been for good reason.  

On the related comment about trusting the ICC on these code provisions – as they currently exist: 
the problem is that since at least 2006,  some of the older code restrictions have been loosened, 
and liberal local interpretations have sometimes become matter of course. The overall result has 
been massive light wood frame buildings (as much as 375% larger in footprint than previously 
allowed, and much taller including the typical podium storeys below). They have simply become 
hazardous. 
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As far as steel not being safer than wood – this is entirely nonsense. The record across the country 
of recent years speaks to this by itself. Systems other than wood framing are not fuel for the fire, 
and typically light dimensional lumber cannot char to any extent required to help it resist a 
significant blaze. Its that simple. 

Wood framing certainly has a role as an inexpensive structural system, but I believe it’s best use 
is in single and two family homes, and smaller isolated commercial structures. Thank you for 
considering my comments. 

Sincerely, 

   

   Patrick W. Ford, P.E. 


